New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Environmental Permits, 4" Floor

625 Broadway, Albany, NY 12233-1750

Phone: (518) 402-9167 « Fax: (518) 402-9168

Website: www.dec.ny.gov

Joe Martens
Commissioner

August 15, 2014
Honorable Richard P. Miller
Mayor, City of Oneonta

City Hall
258 Main Street
Oneonta, NY 13820

Re: Oneonta Wastewater Treatment Plant
DEC#4-3646-00016/00001 SPDES#: NY0031151

Dear Mayor Miller:

Enclosed is a final modified and renewed State Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (SPDES) permit for
the above referenced facility. This permit has been modified pursuant to 6 NYCRR Part 750-1.18. Comments were
received from Ms. Michelle Josilo, USEPA, Region 2, on this modification and are addressed in the enclosed
responsiveness summary.

Also enclosed is a sample Discharge Monitoring report (DMR) page listing the reporting requirements for the
Chesapeake Bay related effluent monitoring data. The Department will be scheduling a webinar in the near future to go
over this page and answer any questions that you may have regarding the Chesapeake Bay related reporting
requirements. If you have any questions on reporting requirements, please contact either Robert Wither or Steve
Vogler, Division of Water, Bureau of Water Compliance, at (518) 402-8177.

Please be advised, the Uniform Procedures Regulations (6 NYCRR Part 621) provide that an applicant may
request a public hearing if a permit contains conditions which are unacceptable to them. Any such request must be
made in writing within 30 calendar days of the date of permit issuance and must be addressed to the Permit
Administrator at the letterhead address. A copy should also be sent to the Chief Administrative Law Judge at
NYSDEC, 625 Broadway, 1st Floor, Albany, NY 12233-1550.

Should you have questions on the administration of this modification, please feel free to contact me at the
address or phone number listed above. Should you have technical questions on permit content, please contact the
permit engineer, Brian Baker, at (518) 402-8111, or the Regional Water Engineer, Andrea Dzierwa, at (518) 357-2377.

Sincerely, _Z.

Teresa Dlehsner
Division of Environmental Permits
Enclosure
c: B. Clarke, RPA
A. Dzierwa, RWE
B. Baker, Permit Engineer
C. Jamison, CO-BWP Permit Coordinator
N. Myers, NYSEFC
M. Josilo, EPA Reg 2
SRBC
NYSDOH District Office






